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Present:  Eric Poulin, Bonnie Isman, John Ramsay, Joan Powers, Jan Resnick, Betty Johnson, Sue San Soucie 
Absent: Chris Lindquist, Jim Craig, Judy Clini, Mary King
Eric called the meeting to order at 10:14 am.  
Minutes of May 21, 2013 were amended to say ‘reserve up to 2 vans’. Joan moved approval, Eric seconded—approved unanimously.   
President’s Report.  President Chris and VP Judy were at another meeting.  Chris previously announced by email that he will be leaving the Westfield Athenaeum as of September 30, getting married and moving to New York City. Congratulations, Chris!   

Treasurer’s Report. Sue reported that we have $14,752.93 in the account, which includes $2,463.00 in the Humphry Fund for professional materials. Betty moved approval, seconded by Joan – approved unanimously. 
New Business
Small library tour.  Mary King made her report by email. The tour is planned for Friday, September 20 from 9:30 am to 3:30 pm. Stops will include Whately, Shutesbury, Wendell, Colrain, Buckland, and Conway. Most of the libraries are not open to the public that day, so there will be room for the tour group. We decided that a letter of invitation should be sent in July to the MBLC, MLS and MLA Boards, signed by Chris and Judy. WMLA will cover all costs of the tour.  
Negotiations with Newsbank. John continues to work with Newsbank to put together a group subscription plan for access to Western Mass. newspaper backfiles. The subscription fee is still being negotiated.  MLS is discussing a grant program starting in FY 2014 that could be very helpful. John will contact Greg P. to follow up. Newsbank would work with current western Mass. clients to apply their existing subscription fees to the group purchase, if those libraries agree to participate.    
Big E and Yankee Candle distribution.   Jan has 147 requests for Big E passes; more are from libraries outside of the area than inside western Mass. She will put out a ‘last call’ email to remind libraries to send in their requests by July 13. The WMLA Board will stuff envelopes and distribute the tickets and Yankee Candle premiums on July 22, after a meeting with Greg P. at 11 am on the future of the Whately building. It is assumed that MLS will put the building up for sale, since there has been little interest in renting part of the space and MLS hasn’t relocated any more of its staff functions to western Mass.  
State budget update.  No action by the Conference Committee, as yet. We need to check the committee report to ensure the MLS western Mass. office language is in the new budget. 
WMLA Newsletter and website.  Sue will contact Caroline to refresh the website. There was no June newsletter, due to the other announcements going out from WMLA. Joan will send out the next newsletter in September announcing the Annual meeting and membership renewal as well as our summer activities. We scheduled the next WMLA Board meeting for Wednesday, September 11 at 9:00 am. 

Membership update.  Bonnie reported that there are 81 current members, about the same as last year. No progress on using Pay Pal, but there are other websites that could be used for online membership donations, such as Network for Good.          
Nominating update.  A surprising number of WMLA Board members have terms expiring in 2013: Chris, Sue, Bonnie, Eric, Jim, John, and Jan.   Sue and Bonnie agreed to extend their terms to 2014.  Eric and John agreed to extend their terms to 2015. Eric will continue to serve as Past-President next year. Jan agreed to serve another full term to 2016.  Eric will recruit three new board members to serve terms expiring in 2016.  We discussed possible candidates for Eric to contact.  Jim is also recruiting a new person to fill his seat. 
Annual meeting.   Eric asked for program ideas for the annual meeting in October.  He will contact Terry Plum, Assistant Dean at Simmons GSLIS-West, and possibly Maureen Sullivan, Interim Dean and ALA Past President.  

Announcements: Betty announced that Colrain will host a meeting in July with Cindy Roach, MBLC, on concerns of small libraries. Jan invited everyone to meet Matthew Pearl at the meet the author program this afternoon at 2 pm.  
Meeting adjourned at 11:45 am. 
Submitted by Bonnie Isman 
Next meeting: Monday, July 22, at MLS Whately, 9:00 AM 
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